

# **City Manager's Report**

## Information and Updates for the Mayor and City Council

June 14, 2024

## **UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS**

MEETING/EVENT	DATE	TIME	LOCATION
Council Meeting	June 20*	5 p.m. Work Session	Council Chambers /
		BURA Meeting	Virtual
		7 p.m. Regular Meeting	
Council Meeting	July 17**	3 p.m. Quarterly Council-	Council Chambers /
		Board/Commission	Virtual
		5 p.m. Work Session	
		7 p.m. Regular Meeting	
Stewardship	July 22	11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.	Council Chambers /
Subcommittee Meeting			Virtual

<sup>\*</sup> Note this meeting is on a Thursday due to Juneteenth holiday on June 19

\*\* No meeting on July 3rd.

**VIEW THE FULL COUNCIL SCHEDULE** 

## **PUBLIC AGENCY AND COMMUNITY PARTNER UPDATES**

**League of Oregon Cities Bulletin** 

**Read the most recent LOC Bulletin here**. Of note, The Oregon Department of Land Conservation and Development (DLCD) and the League of Oregon Cities (LOC) are co-hosting a webinar on the DLCD's

Goal 5 Cultural Areas rulemaking process on Tuesday, July 9 from 12-1 p.m. Additionally, The Sustainable Urban Design Handbook by UO Professor Nico Larco and Eugene Mayor-Elect Kaarin Knduson is now available. This handbook presents a comprehensive, easy-to-understand, and graphically rich guide for sustainable urban design.

#### **OR 7 Mayor/City Manager Group**

Earlier this week, Mayor Kebler and City Manager King met in Eugene with mayors and city managers from seven other mid-sized Oregon cities. A main focus of the meeting was discussion on the property tax system. View the slides that were presented **here**.

#### Mirror Pond Fish Passage Advisory Committee Update

The Upper Deschutes Watershed Council (UDWC) provided an update regarding fund raising efforts for the fish passage project at Mirror Pond. In April, UDWC submitted a grant proposal to the Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board (OWEB) to help fund engineering design for the fish passage structure. Two weeks ago, they had a virtual meeting with the regional OWEB grant review team to share more about the project and expect to learn if the proposal will be funded in September.

Additionally, UDWC has had discussions with ODFW about potential funding that may be available later this fall for engineering design, and there is a possibility for more funding from U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service in 2025. All this to say, UDWC is working to put together grant funding to complete the engineering design to have a more shovel-ready project.

## **DEPARTMENT UPDATES**

### Bend Police Department Swearing in and Recognition Ceremony

Join Bend PD at their upcoming swearing in and recognition ceremony, taking place at Muni Court on Wednesday, July 24 from 3-5 p.m. This will be a large group, so PD hopes you can attend!

#### VIEW PREVIOUS CITY MANAGER'S REPORTS



#### **Accommodation Information for People with Disabilities**

To obtain this information in an alternate format such as Braille, large print, electronic formats, etc., please contact Ashley Bontje at **abontje@bendoregon.gov** or 541-323-7164. Relay Users Dial 7-1-1.